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Minutes of the Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment Meeting 

North Boone Community Unit School District #200 

North Boone District Office  
6248 North Boone School Road 

Poplar Grove, IL  61065 

Wednesday, May 11, 2022 

4:30 p.m. 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m. by Mrs. Judy Hutchinson.  The following Committee 

members were present:  Elaine Ahrens, Nicole Difford, Marc Eckmann, Dr. Greenlee, Molly Lilja, 

Allison Louis, Melissa Nachampassack, Kari Neri, Liz Saveley and Mike Winebrenner.  Also 

Present:  Jarrod Peterson.  Absent: Retha Dreyer, Maria Duarte, Kelly Hanaman, Brian Haselhorst, 

Michele Lessard, Stephanie Meyers, Mary Piskie, Carl Rudy, Tracy Schabacker and Azusena 

Yaro.   

  

AUDIENCE TO VISITORS 
 

(None) 

 

HS ENGLISH RESOURCE RENEWAL 
 

Mrs. Neri stated the cost for the HS English resource renewal materials from Savvas would be 

$41,915.00 for six more years.  The price represents 135 licenses each for grades 9 and 10, and 

145 licenses for grade 11.  She noted there has been positive feedback on this resource.  The 

Committee was in favor of the renewal.   

 

PAPER UPDATE 
 

Mrs. Neri provided data from October to current on the usage of this program.  There were 139 

tutoring sessions and 307 essay reviews.  Reading comprehension and basic algebra were the most 

requested topics.  Most usage was by grades 9 and 10 and usage was at its peak in February.  Mrs. 

Hutchinson felt student feedback would be beneficial.  The Committee felt a fall student survey 

prior to the renewal date would be best.  Mrs. Louis inquired when it might be considered for the 

Middle School.  Mrs. Neri felt that was a good next step.   

 

SEL COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 

Mr. Peterson and Mrs. Doetch met with the SEL team last week.  They had four vendors present, 

and have narrowed it down to Ripple Effects and Satchel Pulse.  May 31st will be the next meeting 

with the two final vendors.  The SEL team submitted a survey after the presentations.  Remarks 

from the Committee members included that they love something proactive instead of reactive, and 

they were impressed by the process.  The Committee members were happy with the process and 

supportive of the program. 
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OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION 
 

(none) 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

The next CIA meeting date is to be determined. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
   

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 

 

Submitted by: 

                  

 

 

  Judy Hutchinson  / S / /   

Judy Hutchinson, Chair 


